
[image: image1.png]


                                      
                                                                                                                                                        March 2009
[image: image2.png]


[image: image3.emf]


[image: image4.emf]

When you’ve been off sick and drag yourself back to work the last thing you need is a meeting with management that seems to be suggesting your illness was more of a problem for them than it was for you. It’s good to be welcomed back, helped to catch up with events while you were off or offered support with issues which are exacerbating health problems - but in some schools that is not what is greeting teachers returning to work. A Managing Staff Attendance policy for Bradford schools has been in place since 2004, and hasn’t changed, but it is being interpreted in very different ways, with procedures in place in some schools that are bureaucratic, rigid and insensitive.

We have just completed negotiation with Education Bradford and the Council about how schools should respond to periods of staff absence. EB have launched a ‘Toolkit’ on Attendance Management which we have tried to ensure is at least in line with the policy and at best supportive of a healthy workplace. 

If your school has an absence monitoring system you should now find that:

1. When you return from an absence you are contacted by your headteacher (or other manager) to welcome you back, and to fill you in on anything significant that         happened in your absence, and possibly to ask you if there are workplace issues affecting your health. 

2. A record is kept of this meeting only if there is significant detail to be recorded

3. Reaching a particular number of days or periods of absence does not automatically lead to a meeting to review your attendance. Review meetings are held where management are concerned about the reason or length of the absence, or the possibility of underlying stress or ill-health. (So if you slip on the snow and break your leg you shouldn’t have a review. If you keep getting injured doing a dangerous sport you probably will.) You have the right to Union representation in a review meeting.
Clearly we are contracted to work and absence does impact on colleagues. However, inducing guilt in staff who are unwell is counter productive. Please contact the office if your school is still taking a negative approach.

Did you know you can claim your NUT subscription against your income tax? For details and form see our website at 
www.bradfordnut.org or ring the NUT office.
Nine NUT Secondary School Representatives attended a very successful training day at the local  Edmund Street office at the beginning of February. The main aim of the day was to ensure that Reps. were able to clarify the nature of their role in school and to familiarise themselves with the range of support available at local, regional and national levels. 

See future Newsletters for other training events. 
The next training day will be for Primary Reps. 
Residential training for school reps is also available at the Union’s national training centre at Stoke Rochford, near Grantham – please contact this office for details.

Pre-retirement seminars are available for all council employees. Each 2-day seminar on planning for retirement costs £28.
Dates and venues: March 5th and 6th at the Carlisle Business Centre; September 29th and 30th at Brittania House, Bradford. All are from 9.30 to 4.30.

For details please contact Carol Mullins on 01274 434529 
e-mail: carol.mullins@bradford.gov.uk
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Reminder!


Bradford District General Meeting


Tuesday March 3rd at the International Restaurant, Morley St.


5 - 6.30pm 


followed by FREE MEAL
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If you would like future copies of Newsletters emailing to you, please contact the office with your email address.

